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Harding Township Civic Association 
THUMBNAIL ACCOUNTS OF CIVIC AFFAIRS 

“Keeping Harding Informed Since 1949” 

www.HardingCivic.org 
 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND UPCOMING Events 
MAY 2024 

 
MEMORIAL DAY PARADE & CEREMONY 

 
With 

 
BICYCLE DECORATING CONTEST FOR THE KIDS! 

 
MEMORIAL DAY - MONDAY, MAY 27 at 9:30am 

 
CEREMONY AT MEMORIAL PARK ACROSS FROM THE FIRE HOUSE 

 
KIDS’ BIKE PARADE BEGINS AT HARDING SCHOOL PARKING LOT 

and ENDS AT MEMORIAL PARK WITH THE PARADE 
 

PRIZES FOR BEST DECORATED BICYCLES 
 
STATE OF NJ REGULATION FORCES SIX NEW ORDINANCES ON 
HARDING 
New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection has come up with new 
Stormwater Management Regulations. To respond municipalities must pass 
ordinances, to be enforced by the police, and carrying fines: 
1. Pet Waste - $500 fine 
2. Materials other than Stormwater in Storm Sewer - $100 - $500 
3. Yard Waste - $500 

http://www.hardingcivic.org/
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4. Litter Control - $100 - $500 
5. Salt and De-Icing Material - $100-$500 
6. Illicit Connections to Storm Sewer - $1000 
 
The six ordinances were introduced at the April Township Committee meeting. For 
details check the Harding Township website. 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE  

Municipal Budget 2024 Introduced – 4% Tax Increase Proposed 
The April Township Committee (TC) meeting saw the introduction of the 2024 
budget. It included a greater tax rate increase than property owners have been used 
to in recent years - 4% versus the sub-2% increases. Please note that this discussion 
relates only to the approximately 28% of your tax bill (Harding municipal and 
Harding Open Space) that is in the control of the TC.  The rest of your property tax 
bill goes to the Harding School (about 47%) and Morris County (24%) and County 
Open Space (1%). The TC has no control there. By state law, municipal budgets 
must balance. (Unlike the Federal budget.) Therefore, all expenditure must be offset 
by revenues: taxes, fees or grants.  
 
What drove the spending increase? Employee Compensation (Salaries & Wages, 
Health Insurance and Pensions), at 60% of the total expenditures, increases 4.5%. 
The Salaries & Wages (+4.4%) and Pension lines (+about 11%) were the big drivers. 
Other budget items were well behaved, increasing less than 2.2%, with one notable 
exception – Debt Service. Explaining this requires a little background narrative. In 
2018 and 2019, Harding purchased two properties for Open Space – 140 Blue Mill 
and 26 Arborview Way. The purchase was financed with a so-called “Bond 
Anticipation Note” or BAN. This BAN must be refinanced with longer term debt or 
paid off by 2029. The BAN is now $1.62 mm. Since Harding has a goal of being debt 
free by 2028, the BAN will be paid off in four equal payments of about $405K per 
year. Accommodating that $405K in the budget drives a near doubling of the Debt. 
Service budget line to $825K from $416K. This is a relatively large number to 
absorb in a budget totaling $11 million in 2024. A good question came from the 
audience during the meeting – “Why didn’t this BAN 
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get chipped away earlier?” It was explained that there was an expectation that the 
development of Hurstmont and/or Glen Alpin would have yielded a onetime revenue 
item to offset the BAN. But with both those projects dragging, the income item 
didn’t happen, and it was prudent to start the BAN pay down now. To reduce the 
impact on the taxpayer, the TC cut the Open Space tax from 4 cents per $100 of 
assessed value to 2 cents. If the Open Space tax had stayed at 4 mils, the overall tax 
rate would have had to increase a whopping 11% to balance the budget. The Open 
Space tax is cut in half, but the purpose it Open Space related. What’s it mean for 
your home budget? The approximately 4% increase generates a $130 increase in 
property taxes on a $1,000,000 assessed home. But remember, your full tax bill will 
include School and County taxes which combined are more than triple the Municipal 
and Harding Open Space tax. We don’t know yet how much they are increasing. 
The budget shows a Surplus balance at end of 2024 surplus of about $3.5mm – this 
had decreased steadily from $4.3mm in 2020. Surplus was used for 10.7% of the 
2024 budget, this also less and less over the last few years. The TC highlighted that 
tax increases have been running well below inflation and that Harding still has the 
lowest tax rate in Morris County and one the lowest in NJ. The 2024 capital budget is 
slashed from $578.6K (budget figure, not sure if that was spent) to $176K. That 
$176K was for Improvements of facilities ($25K), Roads ($55.3K) and Police 
($55.3K - $22.5K rifles, $22K ballistic shields, etc.) 
 
“BACK TO NATURE” LANDSCAPE FIRM DONATES 15 TREES FOR 
HARDING PUBLIC SPACE 
In 2014, the Township Committee decided to undertake a major renovation 
(ultimately $650,000) of the Kirby Hall which included interior work as well as 
planting maple trees leading to campus library. All this was done using funds from 
generous donors. In 2018, Harding received a grant from the Morris County Open 
Space Committee to create the walking trail. This ¾ mile trail has been very popular.   
 
The last thing on the agenda was to produce a landscape design for the 6 acres behind 
the tennis courts where the longest length of path that was taken over by invasive 
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plants. The first order of business was to plant trees that were drought resistant and 
could provide much needed shade in the spring and summer.   
 
This past Christmas, Nicolas Platt, township committeeman met with Anthony 
Sblendorio, owner of Back to Nature, an award-winning landscape architecture, 
construction and maintenance firm, to discuss the project.  Mr. Sblendorio’s plan 
required 15 Willow Oaks. The Shade Tree Commission oversaw the location of the 
trees (13 on the municipal campus) while the Citizen's Park Advisory located the 
other two at Bayne Park.   
 
The Willow Oak is becoming the most popular tree in most nurseries based on its 
ability to survive long periods of drought, its high disease resistance and its fast 
growth. Its deep root system also gives it high survivability against high winds.  
 
A few weeks ago, Mr. Platt received a call from Mr. Sblendorio who generously 
offered to donate the 15 trees to our township and plant them at the first sign of 
spring. That wonderful day came last week when a Back to Nature truck and a team 
of professionals showed up to plant them.   
 
“At Back to Nature, our mission transcends landscaping; we are committed to 
inspiring and enabling positive environmental change within our community. We’re 
excited to contribute to Harding Township, which is known for its commitment to 
environmental stewardship, a quality I have long admired," said Mr. Sblendorio. He 
continued, “Success for what we do is an integration of improving the land while 
creating beautiful landscapes, and this contribution will achieve that.”  
 
The visual impact to the meadow has received high praise to anyone who has 
seen the new trees. Everyone is encouraged to stop by and take a look. 
 
"This is just the beginning" Platt said. "The ultimate goal is to make these many acres 
a wonderful place to visit. This spring, bird nesting boxes and more planting’s will be 
added. The goal will be to make it an environmentally sensitive preserve to support 
wildlife and a place for solitude, in the middle of town.” 
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UNITED METHODIST CHURCH IN GREEN VILLAGE 
500 Spring Valley Rd, Green Village 
 
Large Rummage Sale! 
Saturday, June 1, 8:30am-1pm (Sat- bring own shopping bags) 
Bag Sale: Sunday, June 2, 11:30am-2pm 
Visit event's FB page for additional photos and updates: United Methodist Church in 
Green Village, go to Events, and look at Rummage Sale event page 
Top floor: Clothes (men's, women's, children, and baby), shoes/boots, 
bags/handbags, wallets, dresses, scarves, coats, suits, decorative pillows, 
bedding/blankets, ties, scarves, hats, and more! 
Lower floor: kitchenware, pots, pans, small appliances, china sets, glassware, vases, 
kid’s toys, puzzles, holiday decor, stuffed animals, dolls, craft supplies, board games, 
baskets, flower pots, art, picture frames, craft items, pet items, lamps, sports items, 
candles, home decor, and more!! 
 
NEW VERNON VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT  
STEAK AND LOBSTER DINNER will be held SATURDAY, June 1, 2024, from 
5pm to 9pm.  Your favorite dinner selections will include Steak, Lobster, Chicken, 
Hamburgers (for children) and Vegetarian Dinner.  All dinners include Salad, Roll, 
French fries, dessert selections,  wine, beer and soda Also available for purchase are 
Steamed Clams, & Corn on the Cob.   Please go to NVVFD.COM to PRE ORDER 
YOUR DINNER(s) and FOR SEATING RESERVATIONS.  Seating is limited, so 
order early!  We recommend you pre-order and make seating reservations at the 
same time as your friends to be able to sit together.  Please be prepared to show ID to 
get a wristband for beer and wine.   Curbside Pick-up is also available.  There will be 
limited seats available for walk-ins. All Proceeds go to the New Vernon Volunteer 
Fire Company and First Aid Squad.  
 
 
 
 

http://nvvfd.com/


-6- 
 
 

The NVVFD is planning to hold THE ANNUAL COUNTRY 
AUCTION Saturday September 28, 2024.  We will be limited in the items we can 
accept and will provide more information shortly. 
Thank you all for your continued support. NVVFD is entirely comprised of dedicated 
volunteers, and we rely on our generous supporters for funding. 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP HISTORIAL SOCIETY 
Pathways of History Tour 2024 
On Sunday, May 5th the Harding Township Historical Society will again be part 
of the Pathways of History Tour in Morris County. The historic 1795 Tunis-Ellicks 
House and Tramp House will be open from Noon - 5 PM. The museum will 
exhibit Native American Artifacts collected from various sites in Harding Township. 
This year Barbara “Blue Jay” of the Lenape Nation of Pennsylvania will share 
historical facts, cultural items, and Lenape stories of life as a Native American in the 
19th century. In addition, family friendly activities will be held on the lawn. 
Admission is free. The TE House & Museum will also be open on Memorial Day 
from 9am till noon. 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP SENIORS 
Harding Township Senior Citizens meet at Christ The King Church Hall on 2nd & 
4th  Thursdays @ 11am 
May 9  Program by Bonnie Rapp:  Bonnie has appeared in numerous galas, 
fundraisers, & Broadway Concerts, including performances at Lincoln center Avery 
Fisher Center.  May 22.   Harding Senior Spring Luncheon  
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION 
The Harding Township Educational Foundation (HTEF) invites you to join us at our 
annual Spring fundraiser, Comedy Night on May 17th at 7pm at The Madison Hotel. 
Proceeds fund educational grants at Harding Township School that extend beyond 
the school budget, like in-school Broadway experiences, band and chorus trips, 
robotics and drone coding programs and more! To purchase tickets or become a 
sponsor, visit www.HTEF.org. For more info or to donate to our silent auction, 
email info@htef.org 

http://www.htef.org/
mailto:info@htef.org
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HARDING LAND TRUST 
 
RESCHEDULED: Native Trees and Shrubs Giveaway - now May 11th:  
Harding Land Trust and Harding Environmental Commission will be hosting the 
annual tree giveaway on May 11th from 9-12 at Kirby Hall (21 Blue Mill 
Road).  Available trees, shrubs and perennials include  Hickory, a variety of Oaks, 
Silver Maple, Paw Paw, Eastern Redbud, River Birch,  Winterberry Holly, Cranberry 
Viburnum,  Swamp Milkweed, Asters, Blue Vervain.  First come, first served!  For 
more information, please email contactus@hardinglandtrust.org 
 
Harding Land Trust Presents “A House and Garden Tour” on June 3rd, 2024 
Save the date!  Mark your calendars!  Harding Land Trust’s biannual house tour 
returns on Monday, June 3rd, 2024.  For more information call 973-267-2515 or 
email housetour@hardinglandtrust.org 
New in town? 
For more information about HLT or to receive our mailings, invites, and/or eblasts, 
please call 973-267-2515 or email us at contactus@hardinglandtrust.org and follow 
us on Facebook and Instagram. 
 
NEW VERNON GARDEN CLUB 
Spring Has Sprung! 
Sally Quinn for the New Vernon Garden Club 
 
As any gardener knows, spring is the busiest time of the year. The New Vernon 
Garden Club is springing into action to get the several gardens it maintains ready to 
take off for the growing season. The two that people are most familiar with are the 
front garden at the Tunis-Ellicks House and the adjacent Sarah Ortman Garden. Both 
of these gardens are up for major overhaul this year. In the T-E garden, some of the 
more aggressive plants have overwhelmed the better-behaved ones and there are 
volunteers that were planted by birds and little critters that don't belong there at all. 
This all has to be reorganized. The Ortman Garden, next door, had become very 
overgrown and the pathways difficult to navigate. The town was very helpful in 

mailto:contactus@hardinglandtrust.org
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taking the first step, which was to remove some trees that had become too large for 
that environment and were shading everything out. Now garden club members can 
dig in and sort out. 
 
Two (NVGC!) women who were instrumental in the construction and maintenance 
of the Ortman Garden were Barbara Wilkerson and Laura Ascari. Both were 
honored, Ascari posthumously, at a recent township committee meeting, where they 
received the Hesna Pfeiffer Award for Civic Engagement. Jen Ascari received the 
award for her mother. Also, a yellow magnolia was planted in that garden in memory 
of Laura. It is a Magnolia x acuminata ‘Lois’, a beautiful descendant of the native 
cucumber magnolia. Please stop by to see it and the work that is being done on both 
of these historical gardens. And if you would like to become a member of the 
NVGC, please contact Shelly Lasky at shellyjcarey@yahoo.com.  
 
GREAT SWAMP WATERSHED ASSOCIATION 
Great Swamp Watershed Association May Events 
For more information and registration visit greatswamp.org/events 
 
Madison & The Chatham Town-wide Yard Sale 
May 4, 9AM-2PM 
One person’s trash is another person’s treasure. Now is the time to start checking 
your closets, basement, and garage for those hidden treasures and prepare to host a 
yard sale at the at this community event. Register to have your address and a list of 
your items for sale to appear on a digital, printable map. The map will be linked to 
this page and publicized far and wide to potential shoppers. You must be a resident 
of Chatham Township, Chatham Borough or Madison to list your sale. 
Registration Fee: $10 tax-deductible donation to benefit Great Swamp Watershed 
Association. Everyone else, mark your calendar for May 4 to get out and shop 
sustainably at this amazing three-town-wide yard sale! Be sure to check back on the 
GSWA website on May 3 before you head out to download the map. 
 
 
 

mailto:shellyjcarey@yahoo.com
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7th Annual Great Swamp Great Music Festival 
May 19, 12-6:30PM (Gates open at 11AM) 
Brook Valley Farm, Chatham Township, NJ 
The Great Swamp Great Music Festival is 6+ hours of live music in celebration of 
clean water and open space. Come unplug and relax at the charming Brook Valley 
Farm in Chatham Twp. with music that spans a variety of genres. This family-
friendly festival atmosphere offers food trucks, adult beverages, unique merch 
vendors, a “Swamp Sprouts” kids’ corner, and more! 
Backup indoor location in case of inclement weather: Drew University, Madison, NJ. 
Pre-purchase pricing:  Save money and time to purchase advance tickets. 
Adults-$30 • Students, Senior Citizens, and Military Veterans-$20 • Children under 
13 are FREE. 
Online ticket purchasing closes Saturday, May 18 @ 5 PM then tickets must be 
purchased at the gate. 
 
KEMMERER LIBRARY 
Kemmerer Library Harding Township  
 
Children's Programs - register at hardinglibrary.org  
Registration is required for all programs except Miss Carol and Sit and Play. For 
children’s programs, please register each child separately. Parents and/or 
caregivers are responsible for supervising their children at all times. 
 
Space can be limited for some programs - please let us know if your plans have 
changed to accommodate children from waiting lists. 
 
Sing and Dance with Miss Carol - Every Tuesday at 10:15 a.m.  
Join Miss Carol for fun songs and dance! This program is intended for preschoolers.  

Stay and Play - Every Thursday at 10:15 a.m.  
Young children, along with their caregivers or guardians, can come to experience 
unstructured play and socialization.  
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Storytime with Grandpa Ralph and Miss Kathy  - Thursdays at 11:00 a.m. 
Please join Grandpa Ralph and Miss Kathy for Storytime at 11:00 a.m. during 
Stay and Play. 
 
Penguin Visit - Monday, May 6th at 3:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. 
The First Presbyterian Church of New Vernon, 2 Lees Hill Road, New Vernon 
Enjoy this educational program with trained keepers and a real African Penguin! 
Please register every child and adult that will be attending separately as space is 
limited. 
 
Children’s Outdoors Club - Monday, May 13th at 4:00 p.m. 
Join Children’s Librarian, Kathy Bross, this month for a fun outdoor activity. 
 
Author Visit with Tara Lazar - Tuesday, May 14th at 4:00 p.m. 
Tara is returning to the library to share "Flat Cat" and her love of writing 
children's books with us. 
 
Honeybee Wonders - Wednesday, May 15th at 3:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. 
This educational program is presented by the Great Swamp Outdoor  Education 
Center. 
Please register every child and adult that will be attending separately as space is 
limited.  
 
Decorate a Flowerpot - Friday, May 17th at 2:30 p.m. 
Please join us to decorate a flowerpot.  
 
Open House for the Children’s Room - Saturday, May 18th at 10:30 a.m. 
Join us to discover the new fun and educational items purchased for  the 
Children’s Room courtesy of the Libraries Transforming Communities grant 
from the American Library Association. 
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Crafternoon - Monday, May 20th at 4:00 p.m. 
Please join us for a fun craft activity. 
 
Memorial Day Parade Float - Monday, May 27th  at 9:00 a.m. 
Register for a chance to join us on the Kemmerer Library float dressed as your 
favorite book character. 
 
Bubbly Beats With Miss Jolie -  Friday, May 31st at 10:15 a.m. 
Join Miss Jolie for a lively music and movement program with bubbles. 
 
Adult Programs - register at hardinglibrary.org 
Note: Programs are not recorded unless specified.  

Yoga - Mondays and Thursdays at 10:15a.m. Suggested donation $10  
 
Book Club - Open to all, every other Tuesday, 1:30 p.m. (in person) 
May 14th: “Prophet Song” by Paul Lynch 
May 28th: “James” by Percival Everett 
 
Dance Class - Open to all, Tuesdays, May 9, 12, 23 and 30  
Enjoy the journey towards health and fitness with a DANCE CLASS! We are excited 
to offer 4 different dance classes - each with a different theme and style. 
 

● Baila Latin 
● Yalla Middle East 
● Boot Scootin Country Line dance 
● Singalong American dance party. 

 
You will need to register for each class. Classes will be held at First Presbyterian 
Church of New Vernon, 2 Lees Hill Road. The teacher is certified Zumba Gold 
instructor Tammy Resnikoff. Paid for by NJ State Council of the Arts Creative 
Aging Grant. 
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Napoleon: The Son of the Revolution Part I - Wednesday, May 1st at 7p.m. (on 
zoom) 
Have you seen the movie, Napoleon, an epic that details the checkered rise and fall 
of French Emperor Napoleon Bonaparte and his relentless journey to power through 
the prism of his addictive, volatile relationship with his wife, Josephine? Are you 
curious how historically accurate it was?  This lecture aims to explain the rise of one 
of the most famous figures in Western, if not, World Civilization. Presented by Alex 
Clemente 
 
Stop Chasing Remedies: How to Finally Get Refreshing Sleep - Monday, May 6th 
at 7p.m. (on zoom) 
Kali Patrick is a Sleep & Well Being coach, who can help prioritize rest and sleep in 
the context of your busy work life. She especially has success with those who have 
had a hard time sleeping due to stress and anxious thoughts. Kali struggled with sleep 
for 2 decades as she climbed the tech industry corporate ladder.  Healing from 
burnout taught her what it really takes to feel better. She now helps clients to be 
successful AND maintain a healthy mind and body. 
 
Introduction to Crochet - Starting May 7 (in person) 
Thanks to a grant from the NJ State Council of the Arts, we are offering Introduction 
to Crochet classes. Taught by Juliette McDonnel, experienced knitting and crochet 
teacher 
Tuesdays in May, 5:30p.m.-7:00p.m. All supplies will be provided. 
May 7, 14, 21 and 28, you need to be available for all classes. 
 
Broadway Concert - Thursday, May 9, 11a.m. (in person) 
Join Bonnie Rapp as we celebrate the Best of Broadway with songs from Tony-
award winning shows! Celebrating composers Rodgers and Hammerstein, Kern, 
Loesser, Porter, Lerner and Lowe and more! Bonnie has been delighting audiences 
for many years!  She had the honor of playing the lead role of Christine Daaé in the 
National Tour/San Francisco Company of Andrew Lloyd Webber's The Phantom of 
the Opera. 
Location: Christ the King Church, 16 Blue Mill Rd 
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Local Authors Day - Saturday, May 11th, 11a.m.-12p.m. (in person) 
Did you know that we have many published authors living in the Harding area? We 
thought it would be interesting to get to know them - hence Local Author’s Day. Join 
us as Library Director, Margie Ticknor, interviews Kristin Elliott, Lou Lanzerotti, 
Nicole Lippey, Joe Petruzzini, Lary Prendergast, Dasu Tamraparni and Kathleen 
Wilford.  
 
Napoleon: The Devil’s Favorite Part II - Wednesday, May 15th at 7p.m. (on zoom)  
Napoleon was called the “Corsican Ogre” of Europe and the “Great Thief” of Europe 
by those that feared him. It is only fitting that we consider the dark side, or “darker” 
aspect of Napoleon Buonaparte. In addition to his detractors, this lecture will include 
thoughts from Napoleon’s own memoirs. Presented by Alex Clemente 
 
Cooking Club - Wednesday, May 22, 1p.m. (in person) 
Join us to talk about all things food - recipes, memories, restaurants, etc. In May we 
will be sharing our favorite BARBEQUE recipes. 
 
Virtual Author Visits - archived recordings are available on the library website  
 
Douglas Brunt, Genius, Power, and Deception on the Eve of World War I  - 
Wednesday, May 1st at 3p.m. 
Join us as we chat with New York Times bestselling author, Douglas Brunt, about his 
instant bestselling debut non-fiction work The Mysterious Case of Rudolph Diesel: 
Genius, Power, and Deception on the Eve of World War I. This book reveals the 
hidden history of Rudolf Diesel, one of the world’s greatest inventors, and his 
mysterious disappearance from the steamship Dresden on the eve of World War I.  
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Nina Simon, Mother-Daughter Murder Night  - Wednesday, May 8th at 7p.m. 
You’re invited to join Nina Simon online as chats about her lighthearted whodunnit 
about a grandmother-mother-daughter trio of amateur sleuths, Mother-Daughter 
Murder Night.  Mother-Daughter Murder Night follows high-powered 
businesswoman Lana Rubicon. She has a lot to be proud of with the L.A. real estate 
empire she’s built. But when she finds herself trapped 300 miles north of the city 
with her adult daughter Beth and teenage granddaughter Jack, Lana is stuck counting 
otters instead of square footage—and hoping that boredom won’t kill her before the 
cancer does.  
 
Rebecca F. Kuang, author of Yellowface - Tuesday, May 21st at 7p.m. 
Join us online for a thrilling conversation with Rebecca F. Kuang (R.F. Kuang) as 
she chats with us about her New York Times bestselling novel, Yellowface. 
Yellowface grapples with questions of diversity, racism, and cultural appropriation, 
as well as the terrifying alienation of social media. 
 
FRIENDS OF KEMMERER LIBRARY 
 
SAVE THE DATE for ART IN BLOOM Friday, May 3.  6:00 pm-10:00 pm Art 
Show and Sale , at The First Presbyterian Church , 2 Lees Hill  Road, 
New Vernon.   complete with a Silent Auction, Wine, and Hors d’oeuvres. See a 
sample of the Artists and purchase tickets for $50 per person at www.artinbloom.net. 
Saturday May 4th Art Show and Sale is free admission 10:00am-2:00pm.  
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
Thumbnail & Website News and Announcements 
If you have a submission for the May 2024 Thumbnail, please send it via email to the editor: 
hardingcivicassociation@gmail.com by Friday, April 19th, 2024. MS Word is the preferred 
format, Times New Roman size 13, thank you. Current and past issues of the Thumbnail, as 
well as the Directory are available on our website: www.HardingCivic.org.   
 
 
 
 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/19+Blue%0D%0AMill+Road,+New+Vernon?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/19+Blue%0D%0AMill+Road,+New+Vernon?entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.artinbloom.net/
mailto:hardingcivicassociation@gmail.com
http://www.hardingcivic.org/
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HARDING TOWNSHIP RECYCLING  
2024 Recycling Schedule: 
MAY 4TH & 18th  
JUNE 1ST, 15TH, 29TH   
JULY 13th, 27th  
AUG 10TH & 24th  
 
Hours of Operation: 
Wednesday:  7am-Noon, Saturdays:     9am-Noon 
Every Wednesday, seniors (residents 60+) will have full assistance available to them from 
7am-9am. All residents are welcome for all hours that Recycling is open. Social distancing 
must be always observed. Recycling Questions:  Please contact Tracy Toribio at Harding 
Department:  973-267-2448, Mon-Fri 8am-3pm. 
Commingled Recyclables:  Consists of all aluminum and tin cans, glass bottles, all plastic 
bottles, and containers with the recycling symbol, and #1,2,4,5 & 7.  Try to crush plastic 
bottles to conserve space.  Please remember no plastic or paper bags. 
Commingled Mixed Fiber:  Consists of all paper, cardboard, newspaper, office paper, 
magazines, and books.  Please put loose or shredded paper in paper bag.  Please flatten all 
boxes or fill with other paper products. 
Other Accepted Items:  Batteries; automotive (car) and household (rechargeable accepted); 
Automotive and light truck tires, (on or off rim), Propane tanks (BBQ size only) and 
fluorescent bulbs (tube and compact). 
E-Waste Items: Computers, monitors, laptops, and televisions cannot be put in household 
trash.  However, all E-waste items including printers, copiers, fax machines and all computer 
peripherals can be brought to the Harding DPW recycling center at the regular hours of 
operation. 
Recycling Questions:  Please contact Tracy Toribio at Harding Department:  973-267-2448, 
Mon-Fri 8am-3p] 
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DATES TO REMEMBER   Meetings as noted  Time 
Environmental Commission   1st Wednesday  7:30 PM 
Seniors: Christ the King Church  2nd & 4th Thursday  11:00AM 
Planning Board    4th Monday   7:00 PM 
Historical Preservation Committee  1st Thursday   7:30 PM 
Board of Health     2nd Thursday   7:30 PM 
Board of Education     1st & 3rd Monday  7:00 PM 
Board of Adjustment    3rd Thursday   7:30 PM 
Township Committee   2nd Monday   7:00 PM 
Harding Open Space    2nd Wednesday  7:30 PM 
Harding TWP Civic Association   2nd Tuesday   7:30 PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


